
  I wanted to share an experience with you. Several years ago my wife was suffering from a serious bout 

of depression. When she went to the doctor one day she told them she had been thinking about suicide. 

I got a call from the doctors and they wanted me to have all my guns removed from the house before 

she got home. Since I was out of town I could not get there to remove them. I called my son and he 

went to the house and removed them to protect his mother from her self. We were able to get her 

treatment and medication to over come the depression. If this law goes into affect my son would not 

have legally been able to take my guns and I doubt if the doctors would be able to call anyone but me 

for fear of breaking the law. I know I’ve heard them say no one would prosecute me or you for doing 

this but, it is the law and you broke it. You could be arrested and tried for protecting someone you love.  

  Also on an archery hunt in Eastern Oregon we were approached by a Forest service ranger to warn us 

about a pair of cougars that were in the area that were aggressive to people. I have a concealed card 

and had 2 pistols with me. I loaned one to my cousin for his protection while in the woods. Thank god 

nothing came of the warning. The point being I would have broken the law and could have been 

arrested.  

  If we are going to have new laws how about listening to everyone and developing some laws that 

protect our rights and really help ill people and keep weapons from the criminals.  

Terry Barnes 

Portland  

 


